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COLLECTION OF TAXES.-RELATING TO GAME. 

Chapter 238. 
An a.o~ to amend seotlon one hundred' and sixty-seven of ohapter six of the revised 

8tatutes, relating to the colleotion of taxes. 

Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Rep1'esentatives in Legis­
lature assembled, as follows: 

Section one hundred and sixty-seven of chapter six of the revised 
statutes is hereby amended by strikiug out the word "four" in the 
third line and inserting the word 'three' in place thereof, so that 
the section as amended shall read as follows: 

'SECT. 16'r, For all taxes legally assessed on real estate belong­
ing to resident proprietors and on equitable intf1rests assessed 
under section three of this chapter, a lien is hereby created which 
shall continue in force until the payment thereof. If any such tax 
remains unpa.id for the term of nine months from the date of the 
assessment, the collector may give notice thereof, and of his in­
tention to sell so much of such real estate or interest as is neces­
sary for the payment of said tax and all ~harges, by posting notices 
thereof in the same manner and at the same places that warrants 
for town meetings are therein re'quired to be posted, six weeks 
before the day of sale, designating the name of the owner, if known, 
the right lot and range, the number of acres as near as may be, the 
amount of tax due and unpaid, and sllch other short description as 
is necessary to render it certain and plain; and shall lodge with 
the town clerk a copy of such notice, with his certificate thereon, 
that he has given notice of the intended sale as required by law. 
Such copy and certificate thereon shall be recorded by said clerk, 
and the record so made shall be open to the inspection of all per­
sons interested. It shall be the duty of the clerk to furnish to any 
person desiring it an attested copy of such record, on receiving 
payment or tender of payment of a reasonable sum therefor.' . 

Approved Matoh 3, 1874. 

Chapter 239. 
An aQt to amend ohapter thirty of the revised stll.tutes, relating to game. 

Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representatwes in Legis-' 
lature assembled, as follows: 

SECT. 1. No person shall 'kill or have in his possession, except 
alive, or expose for sale, any wood-duck, woodcock, or English 
snipe, commonly so called, between the first day of January and 
the fourth day of July following, or kill any quail, grouse or part­
ridge between the first day of January and the first day of September 
following, or have the same in possession or expose the same for 
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